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clear supporting documents on SAP this increases the 

risk of financial loss to TfL 

Use of Single Sourcing not adequately controlled or 

documented. Lack of visibility increases risk to TfL of 

uncompetitive processes as well as reputational and 

financial damage. 

4. P&SC to introduce more robust controls to 

ensure all SSR are recorded on the Contracts 

Register and that there is consistency in the 

process. 

There were a number of instances where papers 

submitted for approval did not capture signatures 

from budget holders or include any form of electronic 

confirmation from them. In a couple of instances 

there were concerns over segregation of duties that 

should have been managed more proactively instead 

of relying upon SAP.  

A central record is maintained for all staff with 

Delegated Procurement Authority but no such 

repository exists for Delegated Financial Authority 

resulting in an over reliance on SAP Roles to fulfil this 

function. In most instances this does not appear to be 

an issue as SAP Role holders are Band 4 or above. 

However, in one instance a Band 1 colleague has 

substitution approver rights and approved a PO for 

over £100K. 

5. P&SC to consider developing a system based 

workflow for approving key documents – purchase 

requisition, contract award recommendation, 

budget approval etc.  

6. P&SC to work with Finance to improve guidance on 

Delegated Financial Authority, Project Authority 

and the Standing Orders, ensuring authorities are 

documented and aligned to SAP Roles.  

7. P&SC to advocate that the system used to manage 

DPA is adapted and used to manage DFA across 

TfL.  

 

Conclusion 

Whilst a number of controls are in place, opportunities for control improvements exists. In particular and not 

attributable to a relaxation of controls in response to Covid-19, there is some cause for concern as some 

expected controls, systems and processes are not adequate for the effective management and delivery of 

procurements. On this basis, we have concluded that the control environment for this area requires 

improvement. 

We would like to thank all those who were involved in and contributed to this audit. 


















